Federal Standard 595, “Colors Used in Government Procurement”

Frequently Asked Questions
Q: What is FED-STD-595?

A: Federal Standard 595 is a document used to reference colors procured by the federal government.  The new document includes 650 colors referenced by a 5 digit color chip number.  This standard is used for a variety of federal supplies, but is most frequently used for paints and coatings (FSC 8010).  FED-STD-595 incorporates a color fan deck (NSN 7690-01-162-2210) which provides a visual reference for each of the 650 colors.  It also has provisions for 4-7/8 x 2-7/8” individual color chips which are used for spectrophotometric color matching.

Q: Why was FED-STD-595 changed?

A: The main reason for revising the document was to add 39 new colors, and to update associated media (fan deck and individual color chips).  Revision B of FED-STD-595 was published in December 1989, and Change 1 was posted January 1994; . . . so the document was overdue for update/validation.

Q: How do users obtain the new Federal Standard and related media (fan deck, individual color chips)?

A: Vendors should contact the GSA Property Management Division, (202) 619-8927.  Authorized Customers may request Fan Decks under its assigned NSN.  The new media is not yet available and customers may continue to use existing media.

Q: When will the revised document and related media be available?

A: GSA is coordinating with the Government Printing Office to produce FED-STD-595C and associated media (fan deck and individual color chips).  We anticipate the document and media will be available by August 2008.

Q: Are existing color chips and the color fan deck still valid?

A: Yes, existing color chips and the fan deck are still valid for federal procurements.  The revised document will add 39 new colors to the 611 existing colors for a total of 650.   Customers and vendors may continue to use existing media.

Q: Does FED-STD-595C incorporate L*A*B* color values?

A: As with previous versions, FED-STD-595C uses tristimulus values as an additional reference to specify colors.  While we at GSA have limited expertise in colorimetry; it's our understanding color values may be directly interpreted from color chips using available technology.  It’s also possible for tristimulus values to be converted to a variety of color values to include L*A*B*, C.I.E. and others.

Q: Who can be contacted for additional information?

A: Please refer questions to GSA Heartland Global Supply in Kansas City.  Contact Terry Oliver, (816) 926-6757 or Randy Schober, (816) 926-2429.  FAQs may be found on GSA’s Portal for Environmental Products in the near future.
